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<AI1>
RECOMMENDED ITEMS  
</AI1>
<AI2>
45. Consideration of Severance Payment and Appointment of Interim Head of Paid Service  

Members received a tabled confidential report of the Director of Legal and Governance Services.

Having considered the report, it was proposed and duly seconded that Members adjourn the meeting to enable detailed consideration of the matter before them prior to making a decision. Upon being put to the voted it was 

RESOLVED: That a decision on the matter before Members be deferred to enable consideration of the report of the Director of Legal and Governance Services.

Having re-convened on 26 November 2013, Members asked questions and sought clarification on a number of issues which were responded to by the  Leader of the Council, the Divisional Director of Human Resources and Shared Services and the Director of Legal and Governance Services.

Some Members expressed their concern at the proposals but felt that they had little choice in the matter. Two Members requested a short adjournment.

The meeting adjourned from 6.35pm – 6.47pm.

The Divisional Director outlined two changes to the Chief Executive’s contract terms, relating to other employment, which had been requested by the Chief Executive. These changes were agreed by the Panel.

The Leader of the Labour Group then read the following statement:

‘Given the Chief Executive’s expression to stand by the decision and letter on page 11 of the report, I feel the hands have been tied of the Chief Executive in this process, given the position he has been placed in both personally and professionally and also tied the hands of the Members of this Panel, at the fact our recommendation is standing in the way of a current employee’s desire to leave the Council in what I am guessing are impossible circumstances.

We would like to place on record our grave concern at the ‘snap’ treatment of a Council employee and feel the process he was faced with, left him no choice, due to the untenable position which lay ahead, following an unfair process. Therefore we reluctantly will not oppose the agreement made between the Council and Chief Executive.’

The statement was supported by the Leader of the Independent Labour Group.

Resolved to RECOMMEND:  (to Council) 
That, having considered the expression of interest and supporting statement received from a Corporate Director, the Corporate Director of Community Health and Wellbeing be appointed as interim Head of Paid Service with effect from 1 March 2014.
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